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Brothers, 

The pancake breakfast is fast approaching.  Please 

contact John Barnes and let him know how you 

would like to help. 
 

The May meetings will have to be rescheduled due 

to a conflict with Confirmation and First Holy 

Communion at St. Julie's.  I am thinking we will 

delay one week and have the officers meeting on 

the 7th and the business meeting on the 9th. 
 

As we near the end of the fraternal year our council 

will be looking individual who would like to fill our 

officer positions. Any member who is currently a 

3rd degree Knight is eligible for officer positions. 

If you are currently an officer and are willing to 

continue in the position you have or would like to 

accept a nomination for another position, please let 

us know.  We will be accepting nominations in May 

and June and voting at the June meeting. 

Installation will be in July. A date needs to be 

determined as the first Tuesday in July is 

Independence Day. 

 

GK Ed Knoblauch 

 

Winners – Winners 
 

$500 50/50 Drawing in April 

50/50 - $23 – Bob Solomon 

Pennies from Heaven 

 Subway Gift Card – Gary Crone 

Donations 
$300 – St. Julie FLY group for Florida Humanity 

Trip 

 

S.O.S. – Brother Bill Price reports we have donated 

$937 this year so far 

Membership 
Membership   184    Members 3-1-19 

New Members 
Ted Domine – transfer from Florida 

 

Rosary Intentions- Sick and homebound 

members of our Brother Knights 
 

Meeting Honoree –Our Lord Jesus Christ for 

His passion and resurrection 

 

Deceased Brother Knights 
Here is an updated list of mass intentions for 

deceased brothers:  All are at St. Peter Church 

      

Joel Shupp 

 4/28/19 Sunday 10:00 am 

 5/21/19 Tuesday 8:15 am 

      James Lewton 

 4/27/19 Saturday 8:15 am 

 5/5/19  Sunday 12:00 pm  
 

Calendar of Events 

 April 

4 Council Meeting – St. Julie 

Nomination for Officer positions 

7 K of C Sunday 

14 Palm Sunday Breakfast 

20 Easter signs erected St. Julie/St. Peter 

 May 

2 Council Meeting – St. Peter 

Elections for Officer positions 

5 K of C Sunday 

8 Hooked on Fishing K-8 

15 Hooked on Fishing 3-6 

30 Easter signs to be removed 

 June 

6 Council Meeting – St. Julie 

Officer Installation 

9 K of C Sunday 

 

 

 



 

Hooked on Fishing Is Back! 
The month of May begins the return of our favorite 

Council program – Hooked on Fishing – Not on 

Drugs.  Brother Dale Kramer has arranged two 

dates with St. Peter School to begin the 2019 

season.  If you want to have some real fund in a 

program that not only helps you but really helps a 

child learn the sport of fishing and the fun that goew 

with it.  NO Experience Necessary!  The event is 

held at South Central Park starting on May 8
th

 with 

the Kindergarten and 8
th

 Graders.  May 15
th

 will be 

the 3
rd

 and 6
th

 graders.  Starting time is usually near 

9:30am and goes to 10:30am.  Come on and join us. 
 

Palm Sunday Breakfast 
Pancakes and more are being served at our annual 

Palm Sunday Breakfast on April 14
th

.  Brother John 

Barnes is looking for help of all kinds.  We will be 

setting up tables, cooking pancakes and sausage and 

also serving.  Afterwards we need help folding 

tables, chairs and cleaning up.  If you can jelp 

please let John know email:  jbarnes@mussun.com 
 

Email Policy 
The Council email network must remain secure.  

We are currently getting a lot of “junk” mail in 

our “In Box.”  Some of the subject matter could be 

considered of obscene nature.  How does this 

happen.  When an email is sent out via our list with 

a request to reply, some send their replies back to 

the “Sender” instead of the person making the 

request.  When this happens sometimes the Replier 

has imbedded in his email a bug/virus that sends 

“Junk”.  Thus our email list is then hit with the 

bug/virus and becomes rather difficult to remove.  

Because we have been hit with the bug/virus we 

then begin to send the same bug/virus out on 

outgoing mails.  
 

The kofc7970@msn.com is not for “Reply” to mail 

that has been distributed to the membership.  Please 

only reply to the person making the request 

using their email address on the “To” line.  His 

address should be in the body of the letter or his 

phone number.  Let’s make an attempt to keep our 

list clean so all members are not affected by Junk 

they do not want. 
 

 

 

Measure-Up Campaign 
The month of May begins our Annual Measure-Up 

campaign to solicit donations for the Handicapped 

Mentally challenged people in our community.  

Donations are sent to Lucy Idol Home in Lorain 

County.  This has always been a wonderful fund 

raiser for our Council and I look forward to working 

with all of you to continue our success this year.  

Watch your email for updates so you too can help. 
 

Monthly Luncheon  

 
Having a great lunch at Black River Tavern.  Food  

& friendship was outstanding! 

 

Council 7970 Officers for 2018-19 
Grand Knight – Ed Knoblauch 

Deputy Grand Knight – Rich Hokanson 

Chaplain – Rev. Dr.  Richard Gonser (Ret.) 

Chancellor – Pat Foster 

Warden – Tom Trotto 

Recorder – Terry Tobin 

Treasurer – Ken Williams 

Financial Secretary – Herb Sill 

Outside Guard – Dale Kramer 

Inside Guard – Pete Fera 

Advocate – Larry Kowalski 

3 year Trustee – Chris Snyder 

2 year Trustee – Gary Klemens 

1 year Trustee – Dale Grimes 

Lecturer – Ray McConaghy 
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